Noé Nehemías Rivera Vásquez Fiscalía de Asuntos
Internos Ministerio Público de Guatemala
15 avenida 15-16 zona 1, Barrio Gerona
Ciudad de Guatemala, 01001
Guatemala
Dear Mr. Noé Nehemías Rivera,

I am writing with respect to the detention of Ms. Claudia González Orellana, who is a former CICIG official and the legal representative of various individuals facing unfair criminal charges as a result of their anti-corruption work.

The charges against Ms. González appear politically motivated, since they relate to alleged “abuse of authority”, even though she has never held a position in the Guatemalan administration.

I therefore urge you to conduct an immediate review of the existing charges against Ms. Claudia González and to dismiss them if they do not correspond to a recognized criminal offense under national and international law. I also ask you to ensure that lawyers can carry out their important work in Guatemala without fear of reprisals, no matter who they represent.

Yours sincerely,

